
May 16, 2024 ROSC Council Minutes: 
 
 

Meeting was called to order by ROSC Coordinator Tia Schum at 3pm on May 16, 2024 at The Piatt County Mental Health 
Center.  
 
Attendance was taken: Tia Schum (ROSC Coordinator); Julie Pohlman (Statewide ROSC TA); Michele Eliason (PCMHC); 
Steve Keagle (Lodge church of God); MaryJo Dean (Willow Tree Missions); Tony Kirkman (PCMHC):In addition the 
following participants joined via ZOOM: Adam Goetz (Counter Drug Task Force); Kristin Davis (Family Guidance); Jordan 
Ziegenbein (Monticello Christian Church); Ted Lowers (DPBCHD); Charles LeGrand (Pavilion Outreach); Mike Smith 
(Oxford House); Michelle Hibbard (Rosecrance); Adam Clapp (Monticello CUSD #25). 
 
Introductions – General Introductions were given.  
  
Communication Plan – Tia discussed the Bement support group.  The group has grown to 10! Tia explained that she is 
able to sit back and observe as the group does their meeting. Tia discussed the Suboxone clinic as well and the 
continued partnership Kirby Medical Group and The Center have.  
 
Tony shared an update from last month’s meeting that stated minors are allowed to purchase nonalcoholic drinks under 
the 0.05% BAAC level.  This brought forth the question, does the ROSC move forward and push for an ordinance to make 
this a finable infraction. 
 
Tia discussed upcoming volunteer opportunities in the community.  Tia explained that she will need volunteers for these 
events in the case that her son(s) have football games. 
 
Naloxone trainings: 
Tony and Tia will host a Naloxone training at Bement Library June 5th at 5 pm 

This Month’s Activities – Tia discussed the success of the expert panel discussion as well as ways to improve.  Tia shared 

that from this expert panel, a phone call was received in regards to questions about services after release from DOC. 

Deliverables: There were no guest speaker this month. The council reviewed where everyone sat in the ROSC sectors.  It 

was discovered that there are a couple CIA’s that need signed/changed.  There is also a few changes that need to be 

made in regards to where a few folks sit. 

Tia and the council also discussed the budget cut and guidelines sent out from the state. Tia, Maggie, and Tony will be 

traveling to GSU Monday evening for an all-day in-person meeting with all ROSCs in the state of Illinois. Tia is hoping to 

get clarity on a few things.  It is stated in the guidelines that events will not be paid for if they are not following the 3 

year strategic plan set forth by the ROSC council. The Piatt County 3 year plan does state that one of the short term 

goals is to create more sober recreation for the recovery community.  Tia is hopeful there will be some clarity.  In the 

event that events such as the paint party, murder mystery, etc. Will NOT be covered under the grant, ideas of raising 

money were shared by all in attendance.  Such ideas included, trivia night, auctions, donations from Lions Club, Rotary, 

and partnerships were discussed. A few members asked about donating to the ROSC for these events as well. 

Sector Speakers – No sector speakers this month. 

Future engagement opportunities –  
8/31 – Hope Lives Fairytale Rides 10a to 4p 
10/12 – Monticello Fire Department Open House 12p – 4p 
 



ROSC Deliverables – The ROSC deliverables are constantly looked at to ensure the Piatt County ROSC Committee is 
staying the course. 
 
Who’s Missing? – Tia continued to remind group that IDHS has an expectation that 50% of the total council should be 
composed of PLEs.   
 
Planning for future engagement opportunities:   
 
Future Meetings – It was agreed that future ROSC Meetings will be held 3rd Thursday of the month @ 3pm with the next 
Piatt County ROSC meeting being held here at The Center on Thursday June 20 @ 3pm. It was also discussed that it 
would be helpful to maintain a zoom option for guests. 
 
Satisfaction Survey – A brief verbal satisfaction survey was conducted. Participants felt encouraged by number of those 
in attendance and the progress made at meeting. It was agreed that more PLEs would help move discussion along and 
the important thing is to have meetings that move forward the deliverables of the grant.  
 
Meeting was adjourned at 4 pm  
 

Recorded by ROSC Coordinator, Tia Schum 


